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PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD EXTENSION UNTIL NOVEMBER 24, 2020 

 

RM41-2020-02, DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA STANDARD OFFER SERVICE RULES, 

 

1. By this Public Notice, the Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia 

(“Commission”) informs interested persons of an extension of time to file comments in response 

to a Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (“NOPR”) published in this proceeding on September 25, 

2020, in the D.C. Register.1 

   

2. The proposed amendments to Chapter 41 (District of Columbia Standard Offer 

Service (SOS) Rules), of Title 15 (Public Utilities and Cable Television) of the District of 

Columbia Municipal Regulations (DCMR) amend Sections 4100-4104, 4106-4108, 4111, and 

4199 of the Commission’s SOS rules in order to accommodate the integration of long-term 

renewable energy power purchase agreements (PPA) into the District’s SOS procurement 

portfolio.  In addition, this NOPR provides a new Section, 4112, governing the procurement of a 

portion of SOS load through long-term renewable energy PPAs.  The procurement of a target 

quantity of five (5) percent of SOS load through long-term renewable energy power PPA(s) is a 

pilot project which is still currently under development, and delivery of this renewable energy to 

SOS customers is not anticipated to begin until June 1, 2024. Through this Public Notice, the 

Commission extends the comment period from October 26, 2020, to November 24, 2020.   

 

3. Any persons interested in commenting on this proposed rulemaking action may 

submit written comments addressed to Brinda Westbrook-Sedgwick, Commission Secretary, 

Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia, 1325 G Street, N.W., Suite 800, 

Washington, D.C. 20005. Comments must be submitted electronically through the Commission’s 

website at https://edocket.dcpsc.org/public/public_comments.  Copies of the proposed rules may 

be obtained by visiting the Commission’s website at www.dcpsc.org.  Persons with questions 

concerning this Notice should call (202) 626-5150 or send an email to psc-

commissionsecretary@dc.gov.  

 

 

 
1  67 DCR 11244-11258 (September 25, 2020). 
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